
Subject : Ganglion inside carpal tunnel 

 

Dear members of EWAS 
I would like an advice about this case: 
Woman 42 years old who works as secretary, she has been a pain and parasites in a no dominant 
hand for eight months. 
Tinel test and Phalen test negative. Electromyography: sensory latencies 
The images of Magnetic Resonance show a ganglion inside the Carpal Tunnel and among Carpal 
Bones  
I would like to know if it is possible to resection by arthroscopic or I need to open the Carpal Tunnel 

Best Regards 

Luis Buendia (Brazil) 

   

 

  



My suggestion is open , decompres the nerve e resect the ganglia! 
10' of operation, less problem for you. 
This is another condition in which the EMG is not the only instrumental method of diagnosis for CTS. 

RICCARDO LUCHETTI (Italy) 

 

Agreed. I have 2 like this, and have found open excision more satisfying and less stress-inducing. 
Good luck! 

David Steinberg (The United States) 

 

 
Open 
 
Christian Dumontier (France) 
 
 
Dear Luis, though it is not common sometimes there are patients with usage related median nerve 
symptoms who don't have typical CT night discomfort and normal EMGs. In these I tend to do an MRI 
to exclude a space occupying lesion which can be a ganglion. I have drained and excised the stalk at 
least a couple of times arthroscopically with very good results. However these have been ganglions 
arising from the Scapholunate joint where one can easily see the stalk and get arthroscopic access. 
Looking at the MRI slices however this particular one appears to be coming from the STT joint though 
I could be mistaken because of the limited views. If it is STT I would do an open procedure. If it is 
From the SL and has a large stalk I would do it arthroscopically. I always tell the patient if the stalk is 
not visible through the scope I will openly excise to cover this occasional dilemma. Hope this is of 
help.  
 
Regards Jon Compson (United Kingdom) 
 
 
 
Open carpal tunnel is better and safe!  
 
Massimo Massarella (Italy) 
 
 
I made it, not so easy but technically possible 
 
Christophe Mathoulin (France) 
 
 
Luis:  

I agree with the advices you have already gotten from our colleagues, open CTR.  

The only thing I would recommend is to check if this patient with many carpal cysts and a cyst in the 
carpal tunnel has any rheumatoid diseases.  



   

Rodrigo N. Banegas   

 

I think if we are dealing with a velar cyst that being an occupant mass produce a clinical picture 
similar to a CTS arthroscopic treatment can then be used in the same way that if we were to try a 
velar cyst  that does not produce a CTS, if for that case Arthroscopic treatment is our choice I think 
we can act in the same way without opening the CT, only treating the cyst. 

Gabriel Clembosky (Argentina) 

 

Dear All, 

I would do it open. 

In my experience there are two types of ganglia which cause bother to the median nerve in the 
carpal tunnel 

1) The ones that pop up in the distal volo-radial aperture by the wrist crease. They appear in a fault 
line between FCR and the vessels. These can breach ulnarwards and track along palmaris /median 
nerve into the carpal tunnel. If these are to be done arthroscopically then I would not do this as per 
arthroscopic carpal tunnel but by decompressing the space between the RLL and RSCL in exactly as 
for any volar ganglion.  

2) The second type is usually distal  and cannot be identified by the naked eye. These usually track 
from the scapho-trapezial joint as a sort of ganglionic "Mannerfelt lesion. Though I have never done 
it I imagine one could decompress these arthroscopically  at the scapho-trapezial joint through the 
Radial Mid carpal and 1-2 portals. 

Kindest regards  

Dimitri Yanni (United Kingdom) 

 

Open. 

Terry Whipple (The United States) 

 

It seems to me the ganglion is arising in Guyon canal. Are the paraesthesies in the ulnar area?  
 
If so, just excise it through an open approach : no gain to put a scope in Guyon canal 
 
Peter houpt, han surgeon. 
 



My suggestion is absolutely open - the risk of compression, laesion, 
haematome uncontrolled, very risky coblation 
 
Dr n.med. Grzegorz Adamczyk (Poland) 
 
 
  



 
Dear  friends,   young  lady  ,  6 weeks after  distal ulna fracture  , any comments ?  
 
Roman Totkovic (Slovakia) 
 

  

 

In a young lady I´d try to save the Ulnar head "at any cost"  
Even such a distal Fx and after 6 Weeks, ORIF with plating should be possible. 
If it fails (during surgery or later) I would choose a Darrach before Sauve-Kapandji. 
In case of failure of the Darrach, then you still have the sigmoid notch left to articulate with an 
extended stem Herbert implant. 
 
Best regards, 
 
Peter Axelsson (Sweden) 
 
 
I would try ORIF, with a low profile locking plate, in order to restore the joint and save the DRUJ. 
 
I think it's hard to fail so young is the patient. 
 
Marcelo Alves (Brazil) 
 
 
Open reduction and plate fixation should still be possible after callus removal. 
Potentially bone grafting. 
  
Best regards 
  
Martin Richter (Germany) 
 
 
 
Roman,  
 



I think by the time you put to length the ulna you will have a massive defect. I will recommend you a 
Vascularized medial femoral corticoperiosteal graft  (Doi's flap) that will allow you to start immediate 
ROM and assures you healing at full speed.  
 
The case below is quite similar to yours (it was also open though) and we placed the vasc. medial 
femroal condyle at 10 days. We removed the hardware at 7.5 mo and the patient returned to work at 
9 mo. 
 
I hope this paper helps you. 
 
best regards 
 
Paco (Spain) 
 

  
 

  
 
 

Dear Paco, that’s certainly the great operation, but for the beginning I would start from something 
much more simple, saving vascularized graft for complications. 

Dr n.med. Grzegorz Adamczyk (Poland) 

 

What does it mean „young lady”? I would save the ulnar head for any price, mini plates, possible 
solid fixation and bony graft. 

Dr n.med. Grzegorz Adamczyk (Poland) 



 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 


